
CHIPPING PARISH COUNCIL 

MEETING 17.5.2 

MEMORIAL HALL   7.00PM 

ALL COVID  RULES  ADHERED TO. 

 

ATTENDANCE BOOK  SIGNED  

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE RECEIVED FROM CLL. WALMSLEY 

ACCEPTED BY COUNCILLORS 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were none 

OPEN FORUM 

No members of the public chose to attend the meeting. 

Closed open forum 

Item 1 

B4RN 

The project extending the number of connections to B4RN broadband  is proceeding nicely, 320 

connections. A line needs to be dug around the side of  village green. 

Damadge caused by farmers digging in to the B4RN cablewas quickly repaired. 

Item 2 

Environmental Energy Project 

Councillor  Hunt reported a grant of £40,000 has been secured to carry out a feasibility study.Aviceo  

will do the study in conjunction with Chipping community land trust, Renewable energy. Estimate it 

will take twelve weeks ,to involve the community to include a public meeting in the village hall 

,Corvid  permitting. 

Item 3 

Playing Field / Muga 

The Councillors  are liasing with the football club and others to establish a working relationship with 

users of the Chipping Facilities to establish a way forward regarding use and maintenance  of the 

Field  Muga  and  skatepark. 

The clerk is pursuing the insurance claim with Zurich regarding damage  to  skatepark. 



Item 4  

Playground 

Cll. Urie continues to supervise and maintain the  playground. 

Councillors decided a key safe to be bought and  positioned  to allow R.V.B.C.  grass cutting team to 

access the area. 

Also contrasting coloured paint to be bought and painted on to  the exit gates on the playground to 

highlight them. Equipment on the  playground  has been  given a good clean by councillors. 

The Chairman showed large visual plans of the proposed future ideas for the playground 

refurbishment. To be paid for from  106  grant from the  Fellside  development. 

The Chairman to review the options with the supplier .  

Item 5 

All local plans viewed and discussed. 

Chipping Parish Council has given full support to the Congregational Church submission. 

Seed Hill Plan refused 

Town end Barn no objection 

Councillors have multi worries concerning the work on the site next to Malt Kiln House,due to begin 

on 1.6.21.  

The Chairman to make  further enquiries  from the  Planning  department  and  voice the concerns of 

Chipping  Parish  Council. 

Councillors  are  pleased the Mill Pond has been filled  with water at last. 

Finance 

LALC MEMBERSHIP               £  224.54 

SMITHS OF DERBY                      614.40 

BOWLAND +LEAGRAM              495.99 

S.HARDACRE                                  20.00 

CHIPPING IN BLOOM                   200.00 

AOB 

Clerrk to ask C/B FOR  COSTINGS FOR NEW TUBS AND FILLINGS FOR VILLAGE 

The Meeting Closed at 9.30. next to be arranged.     Barbara Green  Clerk R.F.O. 


